
Gulworthy Parish Council 

Parish Councillors  
George Lister (Chair); Kate Royston (Vice chair) 

Sue Eve; Jim Hamilton; Matt Kemp, Wendy Miller; Suzanne Porter. 
Parish Clerk: Peter van Delft:  Telephone 01566 783023   Email: gulworthypc.clerk@gmail.com 

Website: www.gulworthyparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Minutes of Ordinary remote Zoom meeting held on Monday 14th December 2020,  

Minute No 123 
These minutes are provisional until they are agreed and signed by the chair at the next meeting of the parish council. 

 

Meeting opened 7.30pm    

Present : Cllrs G. Lister (chair), S. Eve, K. Royston (vice chair), J. Hamilton, W. Miller,  

   Cllr D. Sellis (DCC), P van Delft (clerk) 

1. Chairman’s welcome 
2. Apologies – Cllrs M. Kemp &, S. Porter 
3. Members of the public – no one present    
4. Dispensations & declarations of Interest - none   
5. Minutes of previous meeting 122 were signed by the chair as a true and accurate record of that 

meeting, proposed Cllr Royston, seconded Cllr Eve   

6. Planning – Ref 3614/20/FUL – Proposed change of use from office to ancillary accommodation. .  

            1, Wheal Josiah Cottages, Gulworthy, Tavistock, PL19 8NZ 

 Council decision – Support - proposed Cllr Hamilton, seconded Cllr Miller, unanimous.  

7.  Gulworthy Primary School – Highway safety, parking problem. Cllr Eve reported that Cllr Sellis  

     had set aside £1500 from  her Locality Budget for the project, council thanked Cllr Sellis for her  

     continued support. Other options to secure funding are being sought including the School  

     participation, locality grants, crowd funding. Other sources could also include the church, parish  

     hall, Tamar Trails, Lottery Funding, supermarkets. Cllr Sellis also suggested that she would  

     contact Devon Highways to seek funding streams.  One quote and two estimates were received  

     for the construction work, a detailed quote was for £14,966.11 + vat, the two estimates were 

     for £10,000 and £12,955 + vat respectively.  

8.  Councillors reports. Cllr Royston reported that she had circulated a link to ‘Create Wildflower 

     Meadows’, this and the ecology area to be discussed at the next meeting. Cllr Royston reported  

     that she attended a Tavistock Woodlands Estate meeting. The T.W.E. covered a vast area of 

     Gulworthy parish, discussion took place for its future and in particular the continuation of Lord  

     Bradford’s legacy. Cllrs Royston and Miller have written to T.W.E recognising the work that had  

     been done in particular at Tamar Trails. Cllr Sellis thanked Cllrs Eve and Miller for submitting  

     questions to the successful Road Safety meeting, another meeting is being considered were the 

     public may also be given the opportunity to ask questions. Cllr Sellis also reported of the new 

     plans for waste recycling at Crown Dale including separate entrance and exit.     

       

Items for inclusion at the next meeting – Neighbourhood plan, notice board at parish Hall,  

Investment strategy, snow warden, climate change.        

Meeting closed 8.20pm  

 

 The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday 4th January, 7.30pm, this will be a virtual meeting.  


